
TOWN BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

March 6, 2023 
 
Call to Order Town Board Meeting: Chairperson Tom Winker called the Town Board Meeting to order at 
6:00p.m. Quorum established. Pledge of Allegiance recited. Verification of compliance with WI Open 
Meetings Law.  
 
In Attendance: Supervisors Bill Janeshek & Tom Bichler, Deputy Clerk Anne Nord, Treasurer Dayle Parks, 
Zoning Administrator Charlie Parks, and six interested persons, Mitch Maersch from the Ozaukee Press 
and Rodney Schroeder from the Sounder. Clerk Ginger Murphy excused.  
 
Minutes: Tom Winker to approve the minutes of the February Town Board meeting: Tom Bichler 
motioned to approve the minutes, Bill Janeshek seconded.  Motion unanimously carried.  
 
Zoning Permits: Charlie Parks reported zoning permits issued in February: no permits issued. 
 
Roads: Silver Beach Project: advertisement currently running in press for 2 weeks for notification of bids. 
March 20th there will be a pre-bid meeting to take place at 10:00 at the site. Special town board 
meeting will have to be scheduled on April 10th at 6 pm to award the bid.  
 
Bridge grant application must be submitted by March 24th to apply for $225 million federal funds 
available for use of Wisconsin town bridges. The town of Belgium has 3 bridges that are speculated to 
qualify for the bridge grant. (Cedar Beach, Dixie, 6 mile)  
 
Spring Road Inspection is scheduled for April 15th at 7 am. 
 
T/F site: Compliments to Oz Co for clean up after storm. No reported equipment problems this winter. 
Inquiry to residents about new hours: 1 comment that some people are having a hard time getting there 
who work on Saturday mornings. 
 
August 2023 contract is up to expire 
Tom Bichler will get 3 quotes for upcoming year- will discuss at April 3 mtg if quotes can be arranged in 
time. 
 
New Business: Emergency Medical Services Agreement motioned to approve by Tom Winker, second by 
Tom Bichler, Motion carried unanimously.  
 
Citizen Input: Dan Large NSOD brought up the concern of operating funds/upcoming referendum and 
student growth. A meeting is being held at the fine arts building 3/13 at 7pm to discuss how to improve 
small family growth to encourage student growth to secure more operating funds.  
 
Audit the bills: Monthly invoices were audited and ordered paid. 
 
Adjourn: The town board meeting adjourned at 6:41 pm. 
 
Submitted by:  Anne Nord, Deputy Clerk 


